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I. SUMMARY

TUNISIA

CEDAW ratification: 1985

Tunisia ratified the CRPD on 2 April 2008.

Click here for the references to women with disabilities in the Concluding Observations of Tunisia.

II. EXCERPTS FROM CONCLUDING OBSERVATIONS THAT INCLUDE REFERENCES TO WOMEN WITH DISABILITIES

TUNISIA

Concluding Observations
9. The Committee notes with satisfaction that, in the period since the consideration of the previous report, the State party has ratified or acceded to the following international and regional instruments: 

(a) The Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities on 2 April 2008;

Reconciliation of family and work life 
44.While welcoming the possibilities introduced by Law No. 2006-58 allowing mothers of young or handicapped children to work part-time at two-thirds pay while retaining full rights to advancement, promotion, holiday, retirement and social coverage, the Committee regrets that this possibility has not been provided for fathers. The Committee is concerned that the scarcity of childcare services and the progressive withdrawal of the public sector as service provider, may contribute to the exclusion of poor families and those living in rural areas from these services. It is further concerned that this, together with the absence of a comprehensive support policy, may constitute an impediment to women’s participation in the labour market. The Committee regrets that domestic and family responsibilities are still primarily borne by women. 

50. While commending the efforts made by the State party to improve the health-care infrastructure, and the decrease of 24.5 per cent in maternal mortality rates between 1999 and 2006, the Committee remains concerned at the slow pace of this decrease. The Committee regrets the absence of updated statistics on maternal mortality rates across the country. It expresses concern at important regional disparities with regard to maternal mortality rates, assisted childbirth, and prenatal healthcare coverage. It is further concerned at reports indicating discrimination against single women with regard to access to abortion services. The Committee regrets the lack of information on women’s mental health status. 

51. Within the framework of the Committee’s general recommendation No. 24, the Committee calls upon the State party to strengthen its efforts to achieve the objectives set in the 11th Development Plan (2007-2011) and to reduce regional disparities in women’s access to health care and health-related services. It urges the State party to conduct comprehensive national surveys on maternal mortality and morbidity, publish all findings and include, in its next report, sex-disaggregated data on morbidity rates, at the national and regional level, as well as in urban and rural areas. The Committee requests the strengthening and expansion of efforts to increase knowledge of and access to affordable contraceptive methods throughout the country and to ensure that single women do not face barriers in accessing abortion services. It also recommends that education on sexual health and rights be widely promoted and targeted at adolescent girls and boys, with special attention to the prevention of early pregnancy and the control of sexually transmitted infections, including HIV/AIDS. The Committee also calls upon the State party to provide information about women’s mental health status, as well as their access to mental health services, in its next periodic report. 
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